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October 26, 2010 
 
TO:  PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

 

FROM: DIVISION OF PUBLIC UTILITIES 
     Philip J. Powlick, Director 
     Bill Duncan, Manager, Telecommunications 
     Paul M. Anderson, Technical Consultant 

 
Re: Utah Docket No. 10-041-T05, Citizens Telecommunications Company of 

Utah filing to remove calling features that were included in the Frontier 
Business Unlimited Service, reduce the monthly rate and introduce a new 
feature package. 

ISSUE:  
 
Citizens Telecommunications previously filed this docket to modify its tariff to remove calling 
features that were included in the Frontier Business Unlimited Service, reduce the monthly rate 
and introduce a new feature package called Frontier Business Essentials Service.  This docket 
also discontinues the previous Frontier Business Essentials bundle. 

 These changes appear in Schedule No. A-3 under Bundled Services and in Schedule No. X-1 
under Discontinued Services. 
 
In a new withdrawal letter, Citizens has now asked for this Advise letter to be withdrawn. 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
The Division has reviewed this tariff modification and subsequent withdrawal letter and 
recommends that the Commission take no action and withdraw this modification in Citizens’ 
General Exchange as requested.  
 

cc: Curt Huttsell, Manager, Government & External Affairs, Citizens                       
Telecommunications Company of Utah  

 Patricia E. Schmid, Assistant Attorney General 
  Rea Peterson, Manager, Customer Service, Utah Division of Public Utilities 
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